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Dear FCJ College community, 

Last week we farewelled our Graduating class of 2024. It
was a wonderful evening that commenced with a
Valedictory Mass in St Joseph’s Church and then followed
by a lovely dinner at the Glasshouse. Below is a copy of my
final address to the graduates of 2024, inspired by the
words of our dear Sr Rosemary Crowe. 

Good evening families, friends, staff and especially
graduates of FCJ College 2024. 

Today is a momentous occasion, a day filled with
celebration, pride, and perhaps, just a touch of uncertainty.
It is a day to honour your hard work, your growth, and the
journey that has led you here. As I stand before you, it’s
hard not to think back (many years) to when I had just
graduated high school and I want to share a little piece of it
with you.

When I was five years old, I wanted to be a fireman. I
wanted to drive the trucks, hit the sirens and run into the
burning buildings. But by the time I finished high school, my
dreams had shifted. I was going to be a diplomat, working
for the United Nations, solving global conflicts, and making
a difference on the world stage. But here I am today. Not a
fireman. Not a diplomat. Instead, a teacher, a principal, here
at a FCJ College, standing before you fine people as you
commence the next chapter.

Across my life, and across yours, you will be asked this
question—often, maybe too often: "What do you want to
do when you grow up?" Or perhaps, "What are you doing
next?" We hear these questions so frequently. When you
finish school, when you finish university, when you finish
your job, when you finish this chapter—what will you do
next?

No doubt you have heard these questions, you may have
been asked them this evening even. And while these
questions are natural, they also have a way of overwhelming
us, don’t they? The constant wondering about what’s next
can be stressful. It can lead to worry, to comparisons, to
doubts about whether you're on the "right" path. And so,
this evening, I want to offer you a different perspective. I
want to challenge you, as you stand at this important
crossroads, to consider not answering those questions for a
moment.

Instead of constantly worrying about what’s next, I want you
to think about blooming where you are planted.

I first heard this phrase when I was about your age, and to
be honest, I didn’t listen to it. I didn’t want to bloom where I
was planted. I wanted to be thrown somewhere else. I
wanted to be someone else. I wanted to rush ahead to the
next phase of life, the next adventure, the next achievement.
But recently, I was reminded of this phrase again at the
funeral Sr Rosemary, an FCJ sister with a strong connection
to St Joseph’s, FCJ and the Benalla region and her words
have stayed with me.

She had shared about how her greatest joy came from being
able to bloom where she was planted—how she found
purpose, peace, and fulfillment in living fully in the present,
not in rushing ahead to the next thing, but by embracing
where she was, with all of its challenges, its joys, and its
opportunities for growth.

So, what does this mean for you today, graduates?
It means that you don’t have to have everything figured out.
You don’t have to know exactly what your future will look
like or where life will take you. Life is a journey, and
sometimes, the most important thing is to simply live each
step of that journey with intention, with purpose, and with
faith.

Think about it: You are all entering a world filled with
possibilities. But you will also face challenges. You will
encounter moments of doubt. There will be times when you
wonder if you’re on the right path, or if you should be doing
something else, something bigger, something more
important and impressive. In those moments, remember that
you don’t have to be anywhere else to be of value. You
don’t have to wait for the "next" thing to make a difference. 



29 Student Free Day - Staff Professional
Practice Day (Headstart Preparation)

2 Headstart commences

10 Year 7 in 2025 Orientation Day

13 Last day for students

19 College office closes at 12pm
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C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  J O E  B E R R Y

FCJ COLLEGE'S

COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY
All students enrolled, and any child visiting
FCJ College, have a right to feel safe and
be safe. The wellbeing of children in our
care will always be our first priority and
we have zero tolerance to child abuse. We
aim to create a child safe and child
friendly environment where children feel
safe and are free to enjoy life to the full
without any concern for their safety.

A huge congratulations to FCJ College student Joe
Berry, who has been drafted to Port Adelaide at pick
#15!

This is an extraordinary accomplishment for Joe and
a proud moment for our FCJ College community.

We can’t wait to see you thrive in the AFL and
represent Port Adelaide with passion and
dedication. The entire FCJ College community is
behind you Joe!

You can bloom right where you are, in the midst of your
circumstances, and be exactly who God has called you to
be, right now.

So, graduates, as you move forward, I encourage you to
take a deep breath and trust that the next step will come
when it is meant to come. Right now, in this moment,
bloom where you are planted. Make the most of the gifts
you’ve been given—your talents, your faith, your kindness,
your love. Let these things shape the world around you,
even if it doesn’t feel like you're changing the world all at
once. You are planting seeds. You are making an impact.
And before you know it, you’ll look around and see how
you’ve grown.

Congratulations, Class of 2024, I am so proud of each of
you. Go forth with faith, with hope, and with the courage
and confidence that wherever you are, you can bloom.

Go well, 

Shaun Mason 
Principal
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Last week, we came together as a community to celebrate and farewell our Year 12 students with a heartfelt Valedictory Mass at St
Joseph’ Church. The evening was a beautiful reflection of their journey at FCJ College, filled with gratitude, hope, and blessings for
their future.

Following the Mass, families, staff and students gathered for a stunning dinner at the Benalla Lakeside Community Centre. The night
was filled with laughter, memories and a shared sense of pride in all they have achieved.

To the Class of 2024 - thank you for your contributions to FCJ College. As you take your next steps, know that you carry the spirit
of courage and companionship with you. We can’t wait to see what the future holds for each of you!
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Year 12 2024 Valedictory
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VET Community Services students enjoyed four
weeks of knitting lessons from the Benalla Yarn
Bombers. The volunteers patiently taught various
stitches, casting on and off, and fixing dropped
stitches, all shared over tea and laughter. The
students aim to create baby beanies for local
hospitals, though more practice will continue into
next year. The experience fostered inter-
generational connections and even sparked a
newfound love for knitting among many students! 

Thank you to Annie, Joy, Elaine, Jill and Chris from
the Yarn Bombers for visiting us, as well as Mrs
Dalton for helping behind the scenes with casting
on and fixing stitches, and Mrs Isaacson for
demonstrating the knitting looms. Your support is
greatly appreciated! 

V E T  C O M M U N I T Y  S E R V I C E S  &  
B E N A L L A  Y A R N  B O M B E R S  P A R T N E R S H I P
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The Unit 2 Outdoor Education class recently embarked on an exciting three-day trip to Anglesea,
along the iconic Great Ocean Road. Sixteen eager students and three staff members made the most of
the coastal environment, testing their skills, exploring nature, and deepening their connection with the
outdoors in a series of memorable activities.

Day one began with overcast skies and cool temperatures, but that didn’t dampen the group’s
enthusiasm. In the afternoon, students headed down to Anglesea Beach for their first surf lesson.
Despite the chilly weather, everyone was keen to get out on the water, and surf instructors quickly had
the group paddling and learning the basics of riding the waves. The challenge of balancing on the
board and catching their first wave made for an exciting experience, with many students showing
impressive determination. The instructors emphasized safety, ocean awareness, and respect for the
environment, ensuring that everyone learned valuable skills in a fun and safe setting.

Day two kicked off with another session of surfing, this time in the morning. With overcast skies still
lingering, the students were eager to refine their skills from the previous day. Under the guidance of
the surf instructors, many students managed to improve their technique, catching more waves and
feeling more confident in the water. For those who had been a little unsure the day before, it was
clear that practice was paying off.

After the morning surf session, the group took to the Great Ocean Road to enjoy lunch in the nearby
town of Lorne. The afternoon was spent exploring the lush Great Otway National Park on a bushwalk.
Surrounded by towering trees and dense fern gullies, students were able to connect with nature and
learn more about the local ecosystems. Along the way, they learned about sustainability practices, the
importance of conservation, and the diverse wildlife that calls the park home.

On the final day of the trip, the students visited the iconic Split Point Lighthouse. Standing on the
rugged cliffs with sweeping views of the coastline, the lighthouse offered a chance to learn about the
area’s maritime history and its role in guiding ships safely along the coast as well as the human
impact on this fragile environment. The group had time to take in the breathtaking scenery before
heading to the famous Torquay outlet stores. Here, the students were able to relax and explore the
local shops, rounding off the trip with a bit of retail therapy.

By the end of the three days, the students had gained valuable skills, made lasting memories, and
forged stronger connections with both the natural world and each other. Whether it was riding the
waves or hiking through ancient forests, every experience offered lessons in resilience, teamwork, and
environmental stewardship.
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O E S  U N I T  2  S U R F  T R I P  T O  A N G L E S E A
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On Saturday 10 November 10 at
the North-Eastern Hotel, the Class of
1983 celebrated their 40 year
reunion. At that point in time FCJ
College only went to Year 10. Of
the Year 10 class of approximately
50 students, 25 travelled from far
and wide as well as those from local
areas. A great night was held by all! 

C L A S S  O F  1 9 8 3 :  C E L E B R A T I N G  4 0  Y E A R S  O F
F R I E N D S H I P  A N D  M E M O R I E S !

T E R M  4  W E E K  82 9  N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 4
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FCJ College student leaders recently spent a
few days in Canberra as part of the
Leadership Camp alongside Sacred Heart
Yarrawonga.

Highlights included visits to the National
Museum, High Court, Parliament House,
National Gallery of Australia, and the
Australian Institute of Sport. This camp was an
amazing opportunity for our students to
deepen their understanding of Australian
history, governance, and excellence in sport
while building connections with fellow young
leaders. 

S T U D E N T  L E A D E R S  S H I N E  I N
C A N B E R R A  L E A D E R S H I P  C A M P
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Well done to Kobi Cromie for his latest accomplishment in his chosen sport - lawn bowls. 

K O B I  C R O M I E  S H I N E S  I N  L A W N  B O W L S  S U C C E S S
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For our final activity together as a Year 11 cohort, the students and teachers made their way to the Benalla
Bowls Club for an afternoon of fun. Special thanks to Ian and the team at BBC for a wonderful afternoon.

Y E A R  1 1 S  W R A P  U P  W I T H  F U N  A T  B E N A L L A  B O W L S  C L U B
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29th November, 2024 

Some brilliant and thought-provoking art work created by our Year 9 Cohort while studying First 
Nations. We were lucky enough to have these on display in the library and to be able to share 
these with the entire school! 
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